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"Through the information presented to the task force, we learned that the vast majority of 

jurisdictions are already allowing candidates to sit for the exam at 120 hours. This includes our 

neighboring states, where several Nebraska candidates are sitting," said State Board Chairman Ruff. 

"The change to 120 hours gives candidates the flexibility to decide when it's best for them to complete 

the exam. Although some concern was expressed about candidates' ability to successfully pass the 

exam without completing the required 150 hours of education, no strong evidence was found to 

support this assertion, so the task force decided to move forward with a bill." 

"The Nebraska Society of CPAs conducted a survey of our members in November 2023," noted 

Society Chairman Martinson. "The survey results reflected a mix of concerns about the educational and 

experience requirements to become a CPA, with a call to reduce barriers to entry and to consider a new 

approach to education and the 150-hour requirement. LB 854 is a step in the right direction, allowing 

candidates to accelerate their goal of becoming a CPA. It also ensures that Nebraska remains 

competitive within the U.S. accounting landscape while maintaining the integrity and excellence of our 

profession." 

LB 854 was submitted before the 108th Legislature on behalf of the Nebraska Society of CPAs by 

Sen. Mike Jacobson, District 42, of North Platte. The State Board and Nebraska Society extend our 

gratitude to Sen. Jacobson, his office, the members of the Banking, Commerce, and Insurance 

Committee, and Banking Committee Legal Counsel Joshua Christolear, for their pivotal support in 

securing the passage of LB 854. 

Dan Sweetwood 

Nebraska State Board of Public Accountancy 

Joni Sundquist 

Nebraska Society of CPAs 
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The Nebraska State Board of Public Accountancy administers public accountancy law in Nebraska. Six of the eight Board 
Members are certified public accountants with active permits to practice and two are members of the public. Information 
about licensed CPA's can be obtained by calling the Board office at (402) 471-3595 or going to www.nbpa.ne.gov. 
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